
Cabinet takes decisions of medical officers appointment in
chhattisgarh & LED Installation

RAIPUR,June 10,

Chhattisgarh Cabinet on Friday took significant decisions particularly
focused on appointment of medical officers and installation of LED street
lights. It was being expected that discussions on preparations for disaster
management during the coming Monsoon, Kharif crops and the
forthcoming Monsoon session apart from transfer policy for the year
2016-17, will be taken in the agenda during Cabinet meeting but
somehow these discussions didn’t take place in the meeting which
continued for nearly an hour.

The Cabinet meeting chaired by Chief Minister Dr Raman Singh
deliberated upon installation of LED lights in street light with an
objective to save power. Accordingly, it was decided to install LED
lamps in street lighting in Raipur, Bhilai, Rajnandgaon, Bilaspur and
Korba by replacing the traditional street lighting system.

Also it was decided to appoint Energy Efficiency Services Ltd (EESL), a
joint venture of public sector undertakings National Thermal Power
Company (NTPC), Power Grid Corporation of India (PGCIL), Power
Finance Corporation (PFC), Rural Electrification Corporation Ltd (RECL)
as Project Management Consultant. The Cabinet also decided to
regularise the services of medical officers appointed on Ad Hoc basis and
posted in far flung areas of Bastar and Surguja division.
For the fixation of eligibility criteria for regularization of medical officers
appointed on Ad Hoc basis, an Assessment Committee will be constituted
under chairmanship of Commissioner Health Services having Director
Health Services as Member Secretary and a Joint Secretary/Deputy
Secretary nominated by State Government as Member.

On the basis of recommendations made by the Assessment Committee,
the State Government will issue appointment letters to the Ad Hoc
medical officers.

The Cabinet also decided to fill-up 100 posts of Ayurvedic Medical
Officers, Homeopathy Medical Officers and Yunani Medical Officers
through Chhattisgarh Public Service Commission.

The Cabinet which was held after a gap of approximately 15 days was
likely to deliberate upon preparations for forthcoming Kharif season.



Since the IMD had predicted good rainfall this year, it was being
expected that Cabinet will review the necessary preparations for disaster
management.

Also, discussion on transfer policy for year 2016-17, for lifting of ban
for a short period was scheduled to be discussed. All these issues couldn’t
be included in the agenda of today’s meeting and is likely to be discussed
during next Cabinet meeting.


